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Cote d'lvoire satisfies the criteria for treatment as a "lesser developed 
beneficiary sub-Saharan country" under section 112(b)(3)(B) of the 
AGOA. 

Section 604 of the 1974 Act (19 U.S.C. 2483) authorizes the President 
to embody in the Harmonized Tariff Schedule of the United States 
(HTS) the substance of the relevant provisions of that Act, and of other 
acts affecting import treatment, and actions thereunder, including the 
removal, modification, continuance, or imposition of any rate of duty 
or other import restriction. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, GEORGE W. BUSH, President of the United 
States of America, acting under the authority vested in me by the Con
stitution and the laws of the United States, including sections 506A 
and 604 of the 1974 Act, and section 111 of the AGOA, do proclaim 
that: 

(1) Cote d'lvoire is designated as a beneficiary sub-Saharan African 
country. 

(2) In order to reflect this designation in the HTS, general note 16(a) 
to the HTS is modified by inserting in alphabetical sequence in the list 
of beneficiary sub-Saharan African countries "Republic of Cote 
d'lvoire." 

(3) For purposes of section 112(b)(3)(B) of the AGOA, Cote d'lvoire 
shall be considered a lesser developed beneficiary sub-Saharan African 
country. 

(4) Any provisions of previous proclamations and Executive Orders 
that are inconsistent with this proclamation are superseded to the ex
tent of such inconsistency. 

(5) The modifications of the HTS made by this proclamation shall 
be effective with respect to articles entered, or withdrawn from ware
house for consumption, on or after the date of publication of this proc
lamation in the Federal Register. 
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this sixteenth 
day of May, in the year of our Lord two thousand two, and of the Inde
pendence of the United States of America the two hundred and twen
ty-sixth. 

GEORGE W. BUSH 

Proclamation 7562 of May 16, 2002 

Armed Forces Day, 2002 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 
The words of President Dwight D. Eisenhower written in 1953 remain 
true today: "It is fitting and proper that we devote one day each year 
to paying special tribute to those whose constancy and courage con
stitute one of the bulwarks guarding the freedom of this nation and the 
peace of the free world." On Armed Forces Day, our grateful Nation 
salutes the brave men and women who protect our country, defend 
freedom, and help make our world a better place. 
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During these extraordinary times, we are reminded that our achieve
ments in peace and war stand upon the service and sacrifice of those 
in uniform. Today, we have troops fighting overseas to defeat terror
ism. These brave men and women follow in the footsteps of previous 
generations who, since our Nation's founding, have stepped forward to 
defend our homeland and secure liberty for our country and our 
friends and allies. The members of our military exemplify the true spir
it of patriotism—a love of country expressed through a commitment to 
serve our Nation and defend our freedom. Their selfless dedication and 
determination are an inspiration to every American. 

In difficult times, America has called on members of our Armed Forces 
to protect the democratic ideals on which oiu: country was founded, 
and they have never let our country down. As we confront the chal
lenges of this new era, we will continue to rely on our military's ex
traordinary skill, sense of honor, devotion to duty, and courageous 
commitment to service. 

More than 50 years ago. President Harry S. Truman helped establish 
a day for Americans to join together and thank our military members 
for their service to our country. In 1949, Secretary of Defense Louis 
Johnson announced the establishment of Armed Forces Day to replace 
separate Army, Navy, Marine Corps, and Air Force Days. A year later. 
President Truman issued a Presidential Proclamation, observing that 
the day "marks the first combined demonstration by America's defense 
team of its progress, under the National Security Act, towards the goal 
of readiness for any eventuality. It is the first parade of preparedness 
by the unified forces of our land, sea, and air defense." 

The theme of this year's celebration is "United For Freedom." During 
this celebration, I encourage Americans to show the world that we are 
unified as a people and ready to defend our way of life, our freedoms, 
and our homeland. As President and Commander in Chief, I urge all 
our citizens to join me in expressing appreciation for the dedication 
and selfless service of the members of our extraordinary Armed Forces. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, GEORGE W. BUSH, President of the United 
States of America and Commander in Chief of the Armed Forces of the 
United States, continuing the precedent of my ten immediate prede
cessors in this Office, do hereby proclaim the third Saturday of each 
May as Armed Forces Day. 

I direct the Secretary of Defense on behalf of the Army, Navy, Marine 
Corps, and Air Force, and the Secretary of Transportation on behalf of 
the Coast Guard, to plan for appropriate observances each year, with 
the Secretary of Defense responsible for soliciting the participation and 
cooperation of civil authorities and private citizens. 

I invite the Governors of the States, the Commonwealth of Puerto Rico, 
and other areas subject to the jurisdiction of the United States, to pro
vide for the observance of Armed Forces Day within their jurisdiction 
each year in an appropriate manner designed to increase public under
standing and appreciation of the Armed Forces of the United States. 

I also invite national and local veterans, civic, and community service 
organizations to join in the observance of Armed Forces Day each year. 

I call upon all Americans not only to display the flag of the United 
States at their homes on Armed Forces Day, but also to learn about our 
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system of defense and about the men and women who sustain it by 
attending and participating in the local observances of the day. 

Proclamation 6693 of May 21, 1994, is hereby superseded. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this sixteenth 
day of May, in the year of our Lord two thousand two, and of the Inde
pendence of the United States of America the two hundred and twen
ty-sixth. 

GEORGE W. BUSH 

Proclamation 7563 of May 17, 2002 

National Safe Boating Week, 2002 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 
America is blessed with beautiful coastlines, lakes, and waters that 
offer ample opportunities for boating recreation. More than 70 million 
recreational boaters use our waters every year and boat registrations 
continue to increase. Although the number of recreational boats and 
boaters is growing, the incidence of boating deaths continues to drop, 
thanks to an increasing emphasis on safety. 

Despite this positive trend, much work remains to further reduce boat
ing accidents and fatalities. National Safe Boating Week and the North 
American Safe Boating Campaign remind us that safety must always re
main a top priority when boating on our Nation's waterways. 

To further reduce boating deaths, it is vital that both children and 
adults wear life jackets while boating. Nearly 70 percent of recreational 
boating deaths are by drowning, and nearly 90 percent of these victims 
were not wearing life jackets. Many of these fatalities could have been 
avoided had a Coast Guard-approved life jacket or personal flotation 
device been worn. Thanks to new technology and designs, life jackets 
are now less burdensome to wear. 

Another major cause of boating accidents is the operation of boats 
while drunk or otherwise impaired. Boating under the influence of al
cohol or drugs is illegal in every State and is a violation of Federal 
law. According to the United States Coast Guard, the dangerous effects 
of alcohol on persons operating boats are even greater than for individ
uals operating land vehicles. The additional factors that can further im
pair judgment and coordination include motion, vibration, engine 
noise, wind, sun, and any spray. Boat operators with a blood alcohol 
concentration above .10 percent are ten times more likely to be killed 
in a boating accident than boat operators who have not been drinking. 
During National Safe Boating Week, we must underscore again that to 
operate a boat or any vehicle while under the influence is never safe. 

A less recognized boating hazard involves a silent killer: carbon mon
oxide. Dangerous or deadly fumes can accumulate in confined spaces 
on boats, near stern ladders, and under swimming platforms. Swim
mers and water-skiers behind running boat engines face the greatest 
risk of exposure to exhaust fumes, which can build up to deadly levels. 
Boaters should be aware of the threats posed by carbon monoxide and 
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